
SAMPLE LETTER

To Whom It May Concern:

Please kindly correct your records to show that I am located at:

NON-DOMESTIC
C/O 2819 Bluto Street
Dallas, Texas
Zip code exempt (DMM 122.32), As Amended

Since the use of Zip codes is voluntary (see Domestic Mail Service Regulations, Sections 
122.32), the U. S. Postal Service cannot discriminate against the non-use of ZIP codes, pursuant 
to the Postal Reorganization Act, Section 403 (Public Law 91-375).

The federal government attempts to assert jurisdiction by, sending letters with ZIP codes, when 
jurisdiction would otherwise be lacking.  The receipt and "acceptance " of mail with ZIP codes is 
one of the requirements for the Internal Revenue Service, in particular, to have jurisdiction to 
send notices.  In fact, the IRS has adopted ZIP code areas as "Internal Revenue Districts ". See the 
Federal Register, Volume 51, Number 53, for Wednesday March 19, 1986.

The federal government cannot bill a Texas State Citizen because such a Citizen is not within the 
purview of the District of Columbia, its territories, possessions or enclaves.  As a group, these 
areas are now uniquely and collectively identified as "the federal zone”, as explained in the book 
entitled, The Federal Zone: Cracking the Code of Internal Revenue, San Rafael, Account for 
Better Citizenship, 1992.  Your immediate cooperation in this matter will be most appreciated.

Signed with explicit reservation of all of My Rights and without prejudice to any of My rights.

                                                         
                                                                                          ________________________________ 
                                                                                                                          John Q. Doe, Agent

John Quincy: Doe, state Citizen

(Nonresident Alien with respect to The Federal Zone D.C., its territories, possessions and 
enclaves)

7/19/02 John Quincy


